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Starting to remove the old shingles and felt. They were loaded in a USFS pickup and hauled to the East Mountain Transfer Station

L to R: Eric Russell, Russell Parker, Sim Cook, and Jerry Pekarek. Photo by Sam Beard
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Flat bottom shovels were used to get under the shingles and pull out the nails.

Photo by Dan Benton
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Jim Levesque is screwing a 12-inch long piece of 1x3 fascia on the end of the roof to replace

the original piece that was damaged by water. L to R: Ellie Parker, Sam Beard, and Jim Levesque.

 Photo by Dan Benton
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All the felt has been removed and Russ and Eric are searching for damaged places in the plywood sheathing. Four damaged 
places were found. L to R: Ellie Parker, Russell Parker, Eric Russell, and Dan Benton. Photo by Sam Beard
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A large 48-inch by 48-inch piece of damaged plywood has been removed. Another bad piece is on Russ’s left near the
vent structure. Photo by Sam Beard
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Russ is sitting on the new piece of plywood, and Dan is measuring the width of another damaged piece of plywood. Photo by Sam Beard
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Eric is using the FOSM battery-powered circular saw to cut out another piece of damaged plywood.

Photo by Sam Beard
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All four pieces of damaged plywood have been screwed to the rafters. L to R: Ellie, Jim, Russ, and Eric. 
Photo by Sam Beard
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Jim and Sam are preparing a 36-inch by 96-inch panel of steel roofing to be installed. They are drilling holes where screws will

be inserted. Although the screws and self-drilling, it is much easier to insert the screws if holes are predrilled. Photo by Dan Benton
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Eric and Russ are stapling and nailing 30-lb felt on the plywood sheathing. Photo by Sam Beard
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Russ and Eric are completing the installation of the felt.

Photo by Dan Benton
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Steel roofing panels are being screwed onto the sheathing starting at the east end of the restroom.
L to R: Eric, Russ, Jerry Pekarek, Jim Levesque, and Ellie Parker. Photo by Sam Beard
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The installation of the steel panels on the south side of the roof has been completed.

The ridge cap and gable trim will be installed later.

Photo by Dan Benton
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